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Observation of 1 July 2015 procession

BEHEBERMANREETEFSETRETE Given the ongoing, substantial public concern related to the Police’s
BEES S (1 00004 LB I IR P 5 I8 AR handling of large-scale public order events, since 2009 the IPCC has
ABIHHEEEE - EESE 20124 been in copstant contact with thg Police reggrdmg these events. IPQC
TR B TSR - AT .l\/Iembe.rs ﬂrst conducted an pn—sne opservgtpn of the 1 July procession
- A oy in 2012; this was coupled with a Police briefing beforehand, and post-
ATEEETHE®RE - UREETED RN event meetings with both the Police and stakeholders.
RER MFnE -
To gain a more comprehensive understanding of both the Police and
ATAE THRAS R TE Y E T EIEA the concerned groups’ views of the Police’s handling of large-scale
oD B 2 o B 2 public order events, in 2013 IPCC Secretariat staff members began
BATEDHNE ?; z‘;' i E2013$ attending the preparatory meetings between the procession organisers
FIaSIE DIRE AT L N REE % 2 and the Police. This arrangement allowed the IPCC to take into account

ETNREENTUR Em ‘AT BRENZ various perspectives concerning large-scale public order events without
ABEBREABBITREEE compromising its impartiality.

ASEME—T WEER B ESNSA For this year’s 1 July processiop, Secretariat staff members were inyitefj
13BF|EREEeS  THRESEMTEAN to attend the preparatory meeting on 13 May, to learn about the Police’s
N measures and arrangements for the procession. The staff members then
B%ﬂﬁ% BBERFBERAERE SR reported their observations of the meeting to Council Members, helping
ABBIE S T RRE TER R © them to understand the overall Police deployment for the procession.

BITREZEESLEN6B268 HBE AR Several Council Members then attended a Police briefing on 26 June,
C TRESEABZE MM FHIE TE during which the Police explained the handling of public order events from
BARNZIEMIRE o L A I E the public safety and public order perspective. The attending Members

v o i o were Mr Larry Kwok Lam-kwong (Chairman), Mr Simon Ip Shing-hing,
TR RRERE  RESRR - BFAK Hon Kenneth Leung Kai-cheong, Ms Sandy Wong Hang-yee, Mr Adrian

T RIRESCAE - BAELLE - Ri2RE Yip Chun-to, Mr Edwin Cheng Shing-lung, Dr Eugene Chan Kin-keung,
A FPRER A R ER T TIZAD o BB E  Mr Herman Hui Chung-shing, and Ir Edgar Kwan Chi-ping. During the
T EBEZEeL 8RB ESEERTREDR briefing, Members also sought to understand the rationale for certain

=] m s =85
W= R EE A R - 3 Bh I L AT AL e S s 1T arrangements, anq gave their views regarding some details that might
HMETIEHE B, o affect the procession.
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Members first attended a briefing by the Police in the command

centre

REH IS — T HEE

Members observing the procession in Causeway Bay
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Observing the procession’s departure outside Victoria Park

B

The procession arriving at the finishing point on Tim Mei Avenue

On 1 July, Mr Larry Kwok Lam-kwong (Chairman), Hon Chris Cheung
Wah-fung (Vice-Chairman), Hon Tony Tse Wai-chuen (Vice-Chairman),
Ms Noeline Lau Yuk-kuen, Hon Kenneth Leung Kai-cheong, Ms Sandy
Wong Hang-yee, Ms Mary Wong Tak-lan, Mr Adrian Yip Chun-to, Mr Edwin
Cheng Shing-lung, Dr Eugene Chan Kin-keung, Ir Dr Vincent Simon Ho,
Miss Lisa Lau Man-man, Ms Ann So Lai-chun and Mr Herman Hui Chung-
shing participated in an on-site observation of the procession.

The observation was in two parts. The first part began with a briefing
at the police command centre, after which Members proceeded to the
starting point of the procession in Victoria Park, and observed the crowd
management inside the park and the departure of the procession. Members
then continued to observe along the procession route, where they took
note of the participants’ use of tram lanes, the area outside the SOGO
department store and the street stalls. The second part consisted of
observing the procession arriving at the finishing point on Tim Mei Avenue.

The IPCC opined that the 1 July procession had been smooth, the Police
had been professional in their facilitation and arrangements, the participants
had been accommodating, and both sides showed restraint. The IPCC
hopes to continue engaging both its stakeholders and the Police, to
strengthen their communications with each other and ultimately reduce the
number of unnecessary complaints arising from large-scale public order
events.
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